Public Safety Commission

Meeting Minutes

April 26th, 2017
1. Call to order

Chairperson, Amy Shatney, called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.
2. Roll Call

Members Present: Jason Anderson, Scott Clifford, Dylan Desmarais, and Amy Shatney. Absent without notification was Maurice Knorr and Tammy Wakefield.

Others Present: Randy Daggett, KB Ambulance, Randy Burchard, Fire Marshall; David Griffiths and Kevin Ide, Town Council.
        3.  Adoption of Minutes:
            Motion made by Scott Clifford; second by Dylan Desmarais
        4.  Citizen Participation and Correspondence:
        5.  Public Safety Updates:

             a) Resident State Trooper: no one present for update
             b) Fire District: Kevin Ide submitted his report for the Dayville Fire Department.
c) Fire Marshall: Randy Burchard submitted his report covering January to April        investigations for his office.
He explained that a Fire Chief can condemn a building if it has no hot water or electricity.

Also that fire extinguisher are not required in residences.

Buildings at 11 and 345 Maple Street are slated to be torn down. (Unknown time frame)
d) Ambulance: Randy Daggett said they have petitioned the State to add another intercept vehicle. They have verbally received an okay for Department of Public Health but are waiting on the official letter.
6.  Old Business:   
The committee is still discussing ways to get more involved with the   community. The Red Cross donates smoke detectors in the Fall.  Grants maybe available through them. David Griffiths suggest checking out the Connecticut Conference of Municipalities magazine for a list of grants.                                                                                                                                  
        7. New Business:  
 A concern was brought up concerning the visibility of pedestrians at the crosswalk on Main Street with Center Street. TFC Tanskley to check on compliance. New signs will be erected after the Main Street paving project.
        8. Council Member Report: 

 David Griffiths suggest we bring back Neighborhood Watch. He also said that            $1000 has been put in the budget for this committee to use next fiscal year. The Town and the Board of Ed are both looking at a 4% increase in the budget
        9. Other:
       10. Adjournment:


Motion Made by Dylan Desmarais
            Seconded by Scott Clifford

             Time: 07:45 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Carol Kiley

Executive Assistant
Town of Killingly
